## 經濟部所屬事業機構 101 年新進職員甄試試題

類別:全部類別		節次:第一節		
科目: 共同科目(國文、	英文)			
注 單選題共 40 題,每題 2.5 分 他紙張作答者不予計分。 4.英文請就各題選項中選出最 個選項者,倒扣該題所配分 給分亦不扣分。 5.本試題採雙面印刷,請注意	適當者為答案,各題答對得該 數3分之1,倒扣至本科之實行	答案卡畫記作答,於本試題或其 題所配分數,答錯或畫記多於1 导分數為零為止;未作答者,不		
壹、國文:論文寫何	乍:100分(請在答案》	卷作答,必須抄題)		
寫作題目:全球作	公環境下國營事業	業的角色定位		
與發展				
貳、英文:單選題4 請詳閱注	0題,每題2.5分,共 :意事項4)	100分(答錯有倒扣,		
一、字彙及片語				
1. Nigel doesn't like music. H	e also likes movies.			
(A) many (B) only	(C) any	(D) very		
2. Tuesday is the for completing	ng the report.			
(A) reserve (B) title	(C) garment	(D) deadline		
3. The babysitter the crying baby by reading bedtime stories.				
(A) soothed (B) inspec	ed (C) varied	(D) swiped		
4. Doctors recommend taking to protect our skins from the boiling sun.				
(A) precautions (B) conten	tion (C) arrangements	(D) requests		
5. Stylistically speaking, the design of this smartphone is rather than revolutionary because we do not see any refreshingly new design ideas.				
(A) delightful (B) volunt	ary (C) military	(D) evolutionary		
6. Terry will use the truck to the equipment back to the shop.				
(A) devise (B) ripen	(C) haul	(D) slam		
7. Shannon decided to rest because she is feeling				
(A) burned out (B) turned	out (C) broken in	(D) taken in		
8. Tony finished his night shift five minutes ago; he just				
(A) took effect (B) took o	ver (C) took far	(D) took off		

9. As we watched the m	ovie, we were in of	the director's creativity.	
(A) retreat	(B) memory	(C) awe	(D) view
10. The supervisor confe	ssed in the dark abo	out the decision.	
(A) would be	(B) is to be	(C) had been	(D) to being
二、文法及慣用語			
11. Is Sandra looking	her glasses the	car?	
(A) around; to	(B) around; in	(C) for; to	(D) for; in
12. The man when	his mother told his cowor	rkers stories about his chi	ldhood.
(A) would embarrass	(B) about to embarrass	(C) is embarrassing	(D) was embarrased
13. After seeing the paint	ing, I to start taking	g art lessons.	
(A) had to motivate	(B) was motivating	(C) had motivated	(D) was motivated
14. I don't think he left th	ne lights on .		
	(B) to intention	(C) intentionally	(D) intentioned
15. Remember Ba	rry on his promotion.		
	(B) to compliment	(C) complimenting	(D) complimented
16. Terry wishes he	able to become a pilot.		
	(B) were	(C) is	(D) are
17. people mention	n "café," <i>Starbucks</i> usually	y comes to mind.	
		(C) Whenever	(D) Whichever
18. If my memory	, John won the first place i	in the speech contest.	
	(B) is out of service		(D) is at your service
19. I started this project e	early this year. So far, I	on this project for nea	arly a year.
	(B) had worked		
20. Knowing that there is	s only a slight chance of su	access, Kyle told his mom	that ", but well
worth trying."			
(A) Let's give it a shot	(B) Let's face the music	c (C) It's a long shot	(D) Let's take the chance
三、克漏字			
In 1955, the first Disn	eyland(21) in Califo	rnia. It was a huge succe	ss. Since that time more than
			nd was only the beginning.
Disney World opened	in Florida in 1971. This	park would go(22)	to become the world's most
visited park. Disney Wor	ld now(23) four then	ne parks, two waterparks	and more than 30 hotels.
Since then, the Disney	y Corporation has added t	three more parks. Disney	fans can now visit parks in
Japan, France and Hong	Kong. All over the world p	people have come to love	Disney movies and(24)
For those fans, visiting at	t least one of the Disney pa	arks has become the(2	5)
21.(A) opened	(B) remarked	(C) advanced	(D) experienced
22.(A) in	(B) on	(C) out	(D) up
23.(A) contain	(B) contains	(C) containing	(D) contained
24.(A) jewelry	(B) apparel	(C) characters	(D) appliances
25.(A) heir apparent	(B) bucket list	(C) last best hope	(D) dream of a lifetime

If you are over 60 years old and are worried about \_\_(26)\_\_and falling, you may want to consider \_\_(27)\_\_ your alcohol intake. Researchers have found that drinking one can of beer can immediately influence elderly citizens' sense of balance; they would have difficulty to lift their legs high or to \_\_(28)\_\_ obstacles while walking. As a result, they are twice likely to hit obstacles compared with younger people. Inability to avoid obstacles usually \_\_(29)\_\_ a higher risk of falling. So, if you are older, avoid walking under the \_\_(30)\_\_.

26.(A) climbing

(B) gambling

(C) stumbling

(D) flying

27.(A) adding

(B) reducing

(C) enhancing

(D) saving

28.(A) bypass

(B) exclude(B) puts off

(C) create(C) results in

(D) retrieve(D) starts with

29.(A) sticks to 30.(A) emotion

(B) weather

(C) risk

(D) influence

## 四、閱讀測驗

Modern offices are very different from those of the past. These days, many offices are designed to be environmentally friendly. In the past, the environment was rarely a concern. Now companies are learning that helping the environment can also save them money.

Workplaces have also become safer for employees. In the past, companies wanted to avoid injuries. But they usually focused on accidents and not on injuries that happen slowly when employees repeated the same actions over and over again. Now workplaces are beginning to focus on preventing all sorts of injuries and health problems.

Maybe the biggest change in modern offices is the flexibility they offer workers. Many employers now provide employees with flexible working hours. Some even allow their employees to work from home.

- 31. What is the main idea of this article?
  - (A) Modern offices are great places to be.
- (B) It is easier to work now than in the past.
- (C) Offices have changed a lot over time.
- (D) Designers have improved modern offices.
- 32. Why does the writer believe offices are now safer?
  - (A) Employers now try to avoid all kinds of injuries and health problems.
  - (B) Offices are now much better for the environment.
  - (C) Workplaces give employees more flexibility.
  - (D) There have been many changes in office.
- 33. According to the writer, what were companies concerned with in the past?
  - (A) Helping the Earth.

(B) Preventing accidents.

(C) Protecting the environment.

- (D) Helping employees be flexible.
- 34. What do environmentally-friendly offices have in common with offices that are focused on safety?
  - (A) Both are less exciting places.
  - (B) Both show an interest in saving the earth.
  - (C) Both represent a considerate way toward their employees.
  - (D) Both indicate that the company has flexible hours.
- 35. Where would you probably find this article?
  - (A) Business Today
- (B) Adventure Travel
- (C) Photography
- (D) Outdoor Living

If you think that your colleagues are making your life more difficult than it should be, you need to beware that the impact may be more far-reaching than you imagine. That is, the negative feeling resulting from your colleagues may have a ripple effect that extends as far as your wife's workplace; the unpleasant feeling would follow you home, leading to unhappiness for your spouse and family members, and ultimately casting a negative influence on their jobs. Dr. Merideth J. Ferguson, a professor of management at Baylor University, empirically established this claim.

Using statistical software to <u>explore</u> the relationship, if any, between employee reports of co-worker rudeness and reports by the employee's family members, Dr. Ferguson found that exposure to rudeness in one's workplace created stress and unpleasant feeling for both spouse and family. Most importantly, she found a direct, positive relationship between the unpleasant feeling that the employee experienced and the stress at the spouse' (or family members') workplace.

Being treated unkindly by a colleague can hurt our self-esteem, and cause anxiety and depression. If we go home with this negative emotion and energy, the happiness of the people that we love and care can be negatively affected. Despite this awareness, keeping unpleasant workplace feelings outside the home can be difficult, especially when it is chronic. To resolve the above problem, Dr. Ferguson suggested that we ought to be more mindful of where we are and switch to different mindsets in different contexts; when we are at our workplace, we need to switch to the rational mode and devote our full attention and energy to work; when we are home, we have to switch to the tender/emotional mode and focus strictly on family and friends. If none of the above work, we *then* seek professional help by talking to a counselor or psychologist about the stress or any negative feeling we have; this can help lesson the emotional ripple effect resulting from work.

- 36. Which of the following statements may best serve as the title of this passage?
  - (A) The workplace dynamics and its impact on your career development.
  - (B) The ripple effect of your emotional problem at your workplace.
  - (C) An outlet for emotional breakdown.
  - (D) The mindset for a professional.
- 37. Which of the following statements is true?
  - (A) We should first seek professional help before we examine our own mindset.
  - (B) Our negative feelings only affect our spouses, but not other family members.
  - (C) We can be immune to any unpleasant feelings arising from our workplace.
  - (D) Facing our work and family with the right mindset can help reduce the negative emotional impact.
- 38. What does "empirically established this claim" mean?
  - (A) To prove the validity of this view.(B) To reject the credibility of this claim.(C) To provide additional support for this view.(D) To keep people informed of this claim.
- 39. In the context of this article, the word "explore" in line 7 is closest in meaning to:
- (A) support (B) monitor (C) show (D) investigate
- 40. How do you describe the author's attitude toward seeking counseling help in case of emotional disturbance?
  - (A) neutral (B) doubtful (C) positive (D) biased